
WAC 173-175-370  Construction permit fees for modifications of 
existing dams.  (1) Fees for the review of plans and specifications 
and for construction inspections for project modifications involving 
significant enlargements shall be the amount determined by those ap-
plicable percentages shown in Table 5A of the fees in Table 4A through 
June 30, 2012, or Table 4B thereafter, but no less than one thousand 
eight hundred ninety dollars through June 30, 2012, or one thousand 
nine hundred seventy-seven dollars thereafter. The appropriate Table 
4A or B fee amount is to be determined using the nearest values of dam 
height and crest length, in feet, which correspond to the overall di-
mensions of the modified dam.

(2) Fees for the review of plans and specifications and for con-
struction inspection for project modifications not involving signifi-
cant enlargements shall be the amount determined by those applicable 
percentages shown in Table 5B of the fees in Table 4A through June 30, 
2012, or Table 4B thereafter, but no less than one thousand eight hun-
dred ninety dollars through June 30, 2012, or one thousand nine hun-
dred seventy-seven dollars thereafter. The appropriate Table 4A or B 
fee amount is to be determined using the nearest values of dam height 
and crest length, in feet, which correspond to the overall dimensions 
of the modified dam.

(3) Fees for the review of plans and specifications and for con-
struction inspection for repair of a dam with safety deficiencies as 
required by the department shall be one thousand eight hundred ninety 
dollars through June 30, 2012, or one thousand nine hundred seventy-
seven dollars thereafter.

(4) Fees for the review of plans and specifications and for con-
struction inspection for the removal or partial removal of a dam with 
safety deficiencies for the purpose of eliminating a public safety 
hazard shall be the minimum fee of ten dollars.

(5) Fees for the review of plans and specifications and for con-
struction inspection for the planned abandonment and reclamation of 
dams and reservoir areas used in mining operations shall be one thou-
sand eight hundred ninety dollars through June 30, 2012, or one thou-
sand nine hundred seventy-seven dollars thereafter.

TABLE 5. FEES FOR MODIFICATIONS OF DAMS
MODIFICATION FEE AS PERCENTAGE OF FEE FOR NEW DAM CONSTRUCTION

FEATURES 
MODIFIED

TABLE 5A
MODIFICATIONS 

INVOLVING 
SIGNIFICANT 

ENLARGEMENTS

TABLE 5B
MODIFICATIONS 
NOT INVOLVING

SIGNIFICANT 
ENLARGEMENTS

Spillway(s) 35% 25%
Impounding 
Barrier

35% 25%

Appurtenant 
Works and 
Miscellaneous 
Construction 
Elements

10% 10%

[Statutory Authority: Chapters 43.21A, 43.27A, 86.16, 90.03, 90.28, 
and 90.54 RCW, RCW 43.135.055 and 2011 1st sp.s. c 50 § 302(2). WSR 
12-06-013 (Order 10-09), § 173-175-370, filed 2/27/12, effective 
3/29/12. Statutory Authority: RCW 43.21A.064, 43.21A.080, 86.16.061, 
90.03.350 and [90.03].470. WSR 04-16-122 (Order 03-08), § 173-175-370, 
filed 8/4/04, effective 9/4/04. Statutory Authority: RCW 43.21A.064, 
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[43.21A.]080 and 86.16.061. WSR 92-12-055 (Order 91-17), § 
173-175-370, filed 6/1/92, effective 7/2/92.]
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